
PARISH Contacts 
Fr Michael Kwiatkowski  204-996-1310 
Fr Edward Kwiatkowski   204-250-5210 
Rev. Deacon Myroslaw Tracz 204-589-7592 
Cantor: Dave Hrehirchuk  204-669-2068 
Readers, Rosary & Ushers: 204-667-8866 
Facility Rentals: 204.880.1334 
Sacristans: Vadym Purtov 204-960-9027 
Parish Pastoral Council Chair: 
                     John Petryshyn 204-667-9409 
Property Management Chair: 
                   Mike Kowalchuk  204-663-5363 
Catechism: Pat Sirski 204-453-7678 
Girls of Mary -  
Altar Servers - Ihor Purtov 204-417-9024 
Young Adults - President: Damon 204-667-1944 
Brotherhood - Ron Aftanas 204-661-0025 
U.C. Women’s League - President: 
          Margaret Chemerika 204-667-1905 
Seniors - Elsie Taylor 204-257-1630 
Social Club:  Milly Manitowich 204-668-8757 
Perogy Hotline: 204-667-6304 
HAVE A CONCERN? WANT TO GET MORE  
INVOLVED? LET US KNOW! 

FOR A HOSPITAL VISIT, CALL THE CLERGY 
DIRECTLY - PLEASE DON’T PROCRASTINATE 

Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Parish 
Українська Католицька Парафія 

Пресвятої Євхаристії  
Web: www.HolyEucharist.info 

Church: 505 Watt St. - ‘corner of Watt & Munroe’ 
Office: 460 Munroe Ave. Winnipeg, MB R2K 1H4 
Hours: Monday - Friday, 8:30 AM - 4:00 PM 

Tel: 204.667.8866     
Email: heparish@gmail.com 

Fax: 204.668.2024     
Parish Auditorium: 505 Watt St.  

Tel: 204.654.4786 
Parish Centre: 460 Munroe Ave.  

Tel: 204.661.5240 
Remember to visit www.archeparchy.ca website for 

news and information. 

LITURGICAL SERVICE SCHEDULE 
Divine Liturgy — Божественна Літургія 

Sunday - Неділя* 
    8:30 am - Ukrainian/Українська 
    9:00 am Catechism program 
  10:00 am -English  

Weekdays - Будні  (see inside page) 
Confessions - Сповідь - Prior to every Divine Liturgy                   
Baptisms - Хрещення - Contact the pastor 
Weddings - Вінчання - Contact the pastor  
                         at least 6 months in advance 

* occasionally subject to change—see back page 
 

To request a Divine Liturgy or other service, please call the Parish 
Office. 

  26 November 2017   26 Листопада 2017 р.  

PARISH CENTENARY 

HOLY EUCHARIST BOOK STORE 
A wide range of spiritual and inspirational 
reading… Many beautiful gift ideas for Birth-
days, Weddings, First Holy Communion, 
Baptisms… cards, Icons, Rosaries, Chotky 
& Crosses. 

GIFT CERTIFICATES AVAILABLE! 
 

For More Information Contact Liz at 
204.334.2081 

 25th Sunday after Pentecost  

PILIPIVKA! The Adventure is on! 

    100 years 

There are many challenges and changes in life that take us by surprise. Often they shouldn’t, because if we 
are thinking about life and what our real purpose in life is according to the Will of God… we wouldn’t be at all 
surprised (except by the utter love and mercy of God that only becomes more amazing the more we 
understand it)! Yet, when some things do happen and we are not ready for them, we can lose our balance and 
become upset and angry and lost. The danger with that is that if we don’t double our efforts right away to get 
back on track or to get on the path that we now must at this moment in life, we risk staying off balance or 
staying angry or bitter for a long time. The only result with that is that we become miserable and make others 
around us miserable and we are hardly true messengers of the Gospel message. Yes, children or parents 
may disappoint us. Perhaps it is difficult to accept that the person that we married is probably never going to 
change into the person that we thought they could be. Loved ones may need more attention and care at 

certain times in life which means that we are called upon to take things more slowly, show more understanding, be more patient. The 
alternative is to gripe and complain making situations that should be learning and growth moments i.e. normal life experiences (that 
we really should have expected) rather into unpleasant and embarrassing and even cruel moments. If we are not careful we may find 
ourselves becoming nasty people rather than the wonderful people that the Lord gives every opportunity to become through life 
experiences…  (Want something to think about today and as we prepare for the coming of the Lord? Read Philippians 4:4-9) 



The Miraculous Icon will be in the home of  
Anna Senyk this week. 

Please  Evelyn Tymchak 204-667-6791 today to 
have this beautiful Icon in your home. 

Жертводавство  
“

2017 

1. Envelopes   $1785.00 

2. Open $9.15 

3. Vigil Lights $52.25 

4. Boxes to Ukraine $50.26 

5. Funeral Donation $100.00 

6. In Memory of +Orysia Tracz $80.00 

7. Vigil Lamps $10.00 

  Total this week $2086.66 

SCRIPTURE  STUDIES 
This session will be from the Gospel of John and will take place 

at St. Anne Ukrainian Catholic Parish, 35 Marcie St. 
Start date  Monday November 6th OR Tuesday November 7th, 

First session of 5 lessons will run from November 6th/7th 
to  December 4th/5th 2017 

The second session will start on January 8th OR 9th through 
to February 19th/20th, 2018 

The sessions run from 7 to 9 pm and the cost is $25.00 to cover 
the cost of books and materials. 

Please register by November 1st by calling Sara Gillies at the 
church office at  204 795-3703 

For more information or to register for the series, call Connie or 
Bill Cox at 204 334-3324 

New Year’s Eve 2017  Dinner & Dance Holy Eucharist 
Parish Centre 

460 Munroe Ave. Winnipeg, MB  

Sunday, December 31, 2017 

5:00 pm – A service of Thanksgiving and prayer for the 
approaching New Year. Thanking the Lord; Asking for a 
Blessed New Year will take place in the Church at 505 

Watt St.  

5:30 pm -Cocktails –7:30 pm - Dinner 

Featuring 

Selection of Appetizers, Baron of Roast beef Dinner: By 
Larry at “Budget Catering”, 

Late Lunch Assorted Party favors included.   

Cash Bar 

Live Music by “The Ukrainian Old Timers” 

Tickets: $45 for Adults  - $30 for Youth & Students - 
$100 for Family Package  

(2 Adults, 2 Children under 12 years) Children 6 yrs. 
and under FREE 

All Tickets purchased in ADVANCE 

All proceeds going to the Holy Eucharist roof fund! 

Contacts for Tickets: Mike : 204-663-5363     

 Parish Office: 204-667-8866  

Attention all parishioners we are accepting 
applications for the position of bar manager, all those 
interested please contact Mike Kowalchuk at 204-663
-5363. We are also looking for bartenders and event 
(security) staff for events held at our Parish Centre. 
No experience necessary. We will train. If you know 
of someone who may need the extra cash...just in 
time for Christmas.  please contact Mike Kowalchuk 
at the above number.  

December 8th - Bake Sale - The Auxiliary of Holy Family Home 
will be having their Annual Bake Sale which include perogies, 
holubtsi, perishky and nalysnyky. Please come out and support 
this worthy charity event.  

Holy Eucharist has been fortunate enough to have 
Bingo/Nevada donate monies to the Parish for 
new plastic tables for the Parish 
Centre. And we would like to sell 
the old wooden ones. First come 

first bases…$20.00 each. Please come down to 
the Parish Centre during office hours 8:30 am to 
4:00 pm - Mon. thru Fri. we need to have them 
gone by Nov. 30th. 

This is your CHANCE to own a piece of Holy 
Eucharist HISTORY!!!! 

100 Year Anniversary meeting Thursday, December 7, at 
7:00 pm. in the Church Auditorium.  
A new directory will be made, and parishioners are encour-
aged to come and help out with this directory, plus anyone 
interested in writing the history of our parish, putting in-
formation on social media are encouraged to attend this 
meeting. 

A Note of Gratitude... 
Christmas Gifts for Ukraine and Local Charities   
 
On behalf of the Board of Directors of the Ukrainian 
Social Services, Manitoba Branch, I would like to 
express my sincere gratitude to the generous people 
who donated clothing for Ukraine as well as for local 
charities. We collected twenty, 30 kg parcels, and 13 
wheelchairs, which will go to Northeastern Ukraine, 
near Chornobyl, and will be distributed to the needy 
in orphanages, nursing homes, and to the physically 
challenged, some of whom are blind. 
 
I would also like to thank the following organization as 
well as people who contributed to the success of this 
effort: Holy Eucharist Parish for use of their 
boardroom; to administrative assistant, Carlene 
Deptuch, and caretaker Ryan Vellinga-Roseboom, for 
their supportive presence;   to Peter Korbutiak, Mavis 
Kaluzny, Marika Barchuk, Phyllis Arnold-Luedtke, 
Miroslaw Waplak, Yarko Ochrymowicz, Barry 
Weselowski, Sylvia and Brian Goodman for 
organizing, sorting, packing, picking up/delivering 
packages and wheelchairs. This took a lot of time and 
effort. Thank you also to Father  
Michael Kwiatkowski for his kind words and pics to 
the Internet.  
 
Finally, let us pray for freedom and peace for the 
sons and daughters of Ukraine, and throughout the 
world.  
 
God bless you all! 
 
Sincerely, 
Yaroslava Demko,  
President Ukrainian Social Services, Manitoba 
Branch 

tel:(204)%20795-3703
tel:(204)%20334-3324


Events in the Parish and Around the 
Archeparchy - Participate! 
Support! Get Active! Attend! 

Sunday, December 3, 2017 
 7:00 p.m. - The Winnipeg Pops Orchestra will present an evening of Christmas carols, light 
classical and ‘popular’ music with guest soloist Bénédicte LeMaitre at Holy Redeemer Parish, 264 Donwood 
Drive in North Kildonan.  A reception to follow.  Tickets $10., children under 12 years of age $5., are available 
at Holy Redeemer Parish and Stephanchew Church Goods.  A portion of the proceeds to be donated to the 
CHEZ NOUS Drop-In Centre.  For further information, call 204-669-0501. 
Wednesday, December 6, 2017 
  Saint Nicholas the Advent Saint because his December 6th feast day always falls in early Advent . However, 
Nicholas is a good Advent saint for more important reasons than the date of his special day. Whatever he did, and it is 
said that he did many kinds of amazing things, may not be as important as the way he did it. Nicholas became so 
popular because he was a faithful follower of Jesus Christ. His life clearly reflected the way each one of us is called to 
show God's love to others, especially those in need.  
Friday/Saturday, December 8 & 9, 2017 
 10 am- 6pm/10 am- 4 pm - Christmas Fair at the Oseredok Boutique, 184 Alexander Ave.  
Sunday, December 10, 2017 - St. Nick visits Holy Eucharist!!!! 

  

Holy Eucharist UCWLC NEWS 
Wednesday, December 6, 2017 - Monthly meeting/Christmas Dinner! 

The Women’s League is looking for two or three ladies to spearhead the “Perogy Project” in the 
upcoming new year. If you have an interest please contact  

Margaret Chemerika at 204-667-1905. 
 

It was a great honour that the Holy Eucharist UCWL was presented with a plaque of 
accomplishment at the recent 38th Biennial Archeparchial Convention of the Ukrainian Catholic Council, 

held here in October. The UCWL was awarded for 70 years of Enactment and Service… 
70 YEARS!!!!...and still going STRONG!!! 

We ask that all the ladies attend 10:00 am Divine Liturgy on December 10, 2017 where we will have a 
blessing of the Plaque and special intentions for all the women. 

Coffee House Schedule 
December 17, 2017 - Coffee house hosted by the UCBC 
 
All those organizations planning on hosting a coffee 
house please contact the office for availability as well as 

Immaculate Heart of Mary School - Fund Raising 
Raffle, November 29, 2017 
This year the IHMS Fund Raising Raffle, will held on Wednesday, November 29 in the IHMS Gymnasium.  (The IHMS 
Fund Raising Dinner will be on Saturday, March 10 at Holy Eucharist Parish Centre.)  
The IHMS Fund Raising Raffle has the potential of distributing up to $7,200.00 in prizes!   
The final ticket drawn will be awarded $3,000.00!   
Each ticket for the Raffle will be sold for $50.00.  Proceeds from this Draw will be used for the advancement of educa-
tional programs at Manitoba's only Ukrainian Catholic school. Tickets can be purchased by contacting the school office 
at  204-582-5698  or E-mail: ihms@ihms.mb.ca. Tickets can also be purchased at Holy Eucharist Parish Office. 

ATTENTION: our parish priest, Fr. 
Michael, will be away for two weeks  

1. attending the Vibrant Parish 
Coordinators’ Conference in Madrid and then 2. 

taking a week holiday. Please keep his travels in your 
prayer. He Returns on December 9.  

During this time, contact Fr Edward for 
any pastoral needs T. 204-250-5210 

In support of the Marian Hour  
Radio Program & Holy Eucharist Parish 
Angels of Remembrance   
may be purchased for $5.00  
After Divine Liturgies on Sundays. 

Gourmet fruitcakes in support of Campaign Life Coalition - 
They will sold after both Divine Liturgies Nov. 
26, Dec. 3 & 10, 2017 Each of the cakes are 
slowly baked and aged to perfection. Choice 
fruits soaked in brandy, pecans, creamy 
butter and quality ingredients are carefully 
blended creating a delicious fruitcake and an 
excellent Christmas gift. The cost Sm. $15.00 
and lg. $22.00 

Exciting News...The website “The Royal Doors” has put together a rather intensive resource site where we can  go to 
for more in-depth information on the Catechism “Christ -  Our Pascha”. Please go to the link below and begin to learn!! 
http://www.royaldoors.net/2017/09/welcome-resource-site-catechism-christ-pascha/  

It’s that time of year again...all organizations please get you information ready for the year end. Please 
submit your information via email if at all possible or please drop it off at the Parish office.  

Esprit: Christmas Fusion7 pm, December 2, 2017Crescent Fort Rouge United ChurchAdmission: $25.00 adults/
$20.00 students (children under 14 free) Tickets available at the door, from choir members and from McNally Robinson 

http://www.stnicholascenter.org/pages/glossary/#term27
tel:(204)%20582-5698
mailto:ihms@ihms.mb.ca
http://www.royaldoors.net/2017/09/welcome-resource-site-catechism-christ-pascha/


Date Time Epistle/Gospel  
Readings 

Intention Epistle  
Reader 

Ushers/Greeters 

Sunday  
Nov. 26, 2017 
25th Sunday after 
Pentecost  

8:30 am 
 
9:00 am 
 

10:00 am 

Українська Служба 
 
CATECHISM 
 

Ep. Eph. 4:1-6 
Gp. Lk.10: 25-37 

For the success of the 
Vibrant Parish movement 
 
 
 
 

For All Parishioners 

J. Lewandosky 
 
 
D. Rewniak 

 
 
 
 
B. Hrehirchuk 
A. Rybak 

Monday 
Nov. 27, 2017 
Great Martyr 
James 

9:00 am 
 
 

Ep. 1 Tim. 1: 1-7 
Gp. Lk. 14: 1, 12-15 
 

+Dr. John M. Mulhern (40 
days), by Issigonis Family  
 

E. Bowman 
 
 
 

 

Tuesday 
Nov. 28, 2017  
Venerable 
Stephen 

9:00 am 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Ep. 1 Tim. 1: 8-14 
Gp. Lk. 14: 25-35 
 

 

 

+Victoria Buzinski, By David 
and Audrey Hladun 

E. Bowman  

Wednesday 
Nov. 29, 2017 
Martyrs Paramon 
& Philumenes 

12:00 am 
     ↑ 

Ep. 1 Tim. 1:18-20, 2: 
8-15 
Gp. Lk. 15: 1-10 
 

+Ernie Cicierski, By the Holy 
Eucharist UCWLC  

E. Bowman 
 
 

 

Thursday 
Nov. 30, 2017 
Apostle Andrew 

12:00 noon 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Ep. 1 Cor. 4: 9-16 
Gp. Jn. 1: 35-42 

God's Blessings for Issigonis 
Family  

E. Bowman 
 
 
    

 

Friday 
Dec. 1, 2017 
Prophet Nahum 

*6:00 pm 

 

↑↑ 

Ep. 1 Tim. 4: 4-8 
Gp. Lk. 16: 15-18, 17: 
1-4 

Metropolitan Lawrence 
 
 

E. Bowman Knights of Columbus 
Liturgy BUT ALL R 
WELCOME! Come! 

Saturday 
Dec. 2, 2017 
Prophet Habacuc 

9:00 am 
 
 
 

 

Ep. Gal. 3:8-12 
Gp. Lk. 9: 57-62 

+Shirley Carey (daughter of 
Pearl Tymofichuk), By the 
Holy Eucharist UCWLC 

E. Bowman  

Sunday  
Dec. 3, 2017 
26th Sunday after 
Pentecost  

8:30 am 
 
9:00 am 
 

10:00 am 

Українська Служба 
 
Catechism 
 

Ep. Eph. 5:8-19 
Gp. Lk.12: 16-21 

 

For All Parishioners 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For All Parishioners 

J. Petryshyn 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
A. Tataryn 
D. Rewniak 

Schedule of Liturgies - Розпорядок Богослужінь 

BLUE MARIAN 
 (Side Altar lamp) 

 
(November 26 - December 2, 2017) 

In memory of +Victoria Buzinski, 
By Stella Laskowich  

RED SAVIOUR   
 (Side Altar lamp)  

 
(November 26 - December 2, 2017) 
Blessings for the Hall Family 

PLEASE DO THIS! Please VISIT or if you can’t then at least CALL: 
Mary Schurko, Alice Lapka, Steve Romas, Tom Bodie, Leonard Rybak, Katherine Hoffman, Bill 
Stepaniuk, Anna Bakan, Janet Klimchuk, Tony & Shirley Skochylas 
Amber Meadows: Walter Drewniak, Walter Babiniec     
Holy Family: Ollie Smerek, Nell Lupyrypa, Mary Horbal, Irene Omeniuk, Bill Simcoe, Helen Babiniec   
Middle Church: Olga Hnatiuk, Margaret Sawchuk     
And our Priests: Fathers E. Evanko, L. Ratushniak, V. Yakowchuk 

 

Call our priests anytime for a Pastoral or Sacramental visit. NUMBERS ON THE FRONT PAGE 


